The Thistle Perspective:


The forecast for Saturday wasn't too good.  In spite of that, we all headed out with some optimism.  The race committee had a nice long course set up, and the wind was actually pretty fair.  The race started, with all but four boats heading off the line on starboard.  The four other boats, for various reasons opted, or were forced to port, and rode that out to the right.  Long story short, those four (Baker, Phalen, Hesse, Patsos) crushed the rest of the fleet all the way to the finish.  The rain picked up as the race went on, causing the breeze to fade, and ultimately canceling further racing.  

Sunday had bright skies and light air...at least it was dry.  Unfortunately, the light air was shifty and increasingly spotty.  The scores over the three races were a bit jumbled as the three races had three different winners.  Avoiding big scores was the recipe for success.  Teams Baker, Hesse and Weir did the best job of that, placing consistently near the top.  The racing was close throughout the fleet.  

The leeward mark of the last race developed a huge cluster as boats behind caught some breeze and brought them up even with the leaders as the mark approached.  It was quite an event to have so many boats angling for the opportunity for a clean approach and exit.

Thanks to all who participated as the Glimmerglass is always fun, and Otsego Lake is a beautiful place to sail.  The food was great (breakfast (real breakfast!), lunch and dinner) and the beverages always cold.  See you next year!    
